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CAMEO Guild Meeting: Thursday, November 17, 2022 
 

Our November meeting was called to order at 7:05 pm by Vice President, Facilitator Pat Baldauf. We 
began with the Pledge of Allegiance. Pat introduced our Speaker, Patty Rapanos from Park Bench 
Quilt Shop in Midland. (parkbenchquiltshop.com). Patty presented a trunk show of the styles of fun 
quilts and beautiful fabrics offered at her shop. She brought patterns, kits and fabric available for 
purchase. An online discount code was available for those attending and upcoming happenings 
(sales) were shared. Thank you for the program, Patty! 
 
Recording secretary’s report: Louise: The minutes from our October 19, 2022 meeting, as printed in 
Nov. Newsletter were accepted as written. They will be placed on file. 
 
Treasurer’s Report:   Janeen reported on our account balances, which will be added to the files. She 
noted more funds will be transferred to checking account. 
 
December Meeting: Jackie, Barb and Betty volunteered to set up for our Christmas Potluck. 
Everyone is reminded to bring their place settings, and a dish for the potluck. 
 
Membership: Bonny: 20 members attended in-person, 3 members on Zoom. 4 guests and 1 new 
member: Welcome Sally! An updated directory will be shared soon. 
 
V.P. Scheduling: Loreen: Our January presenter is Lynn Carson Harris, speaking on her mini quilt 
series: Unspoken Truths: The Emotional Impact of Abuse. Lynn will also offer a workshop Saturday, 
January 21, 2023. February program will be a whistle-stop with Bonny presenting quilting with 
rulers, Pat B. presenting using a serger in quilting, and one other to be announced. Volunteer if you 
can help! March will be National Quilt Day, Project B.E.T.H. April: Tori McOwen, May Featherweight 
maintenance; next November, 2023: Donna Lindberg- Ruler workshop. 
 
The Bylaws Committee has completed the bylaws, is working on the Standing Rules. Plan to vote on 
the Bylaws and Rules at our January 2023 meeting. 
 
Round Robin Challenge-Barb: 2 people have brought their center squares, encouraging more 
members to join in this fun challenge! 
 
Charity Committee-Maggie: 14 bags and 2 coats were turned in for Haven, additional can be 
dropped off at Maggie’s house. There are kits left to make bags to fill with toiletries, etc. 
 
Retreat: Sharon Cratsenburg: 23 attended, with all positive comments. We will be making a new 
quilt for their building to display on the wall, to include their logo. 
 
Board Meeting: Monday, November 21st at Carole Gilbert’s house 
 
Show and tell finished the evening, and meeting was adjourned 
Respectfully submitted, Louise McCormick-Glazier; Dec 6, 2022. 



 

 

CAMEO Quilters Guild Board Meeting – Monday, Nov 21, 2022 
 
Hybrid Meeting called to order at 7:07 p.m. by Carole Gilbert.  
Present:  Carole Gilbert, Bonny Heintzel, Carol Herzberg, Jackie Speer., Jackie Considine. Pat Baldauf, Barb 
Lusk. Lorreen Garrison, Rosemary Spatafora, Louise McCormick-Glazier and Janeen Sharpe. 
Absent: none 
 
President’s report-Plans for Potluck: Setup: Jackie C., Barb, Betty (centerpieces).18 people signed up so 
far. 
V.P. Scheduler: Loreen G: January speaker Lynn Carson Harris will present a program on the following 
Saturday. Our speaker for April, Tory McElwain has received her 25% deposit. Change to the website 
speaker policy, we don’t need to provide 2 copies of contract, speakers can make their own copies. 
Mileage rate will be adjusted to new rates. Featherweight Maintenance Workshop, May, 2023: two-hour 
workshop by “Sew Many Things” (Clinton Twp.)  Awaiting signed contract.  Workshop fee for CAMEO 
members will be $25/non-members $30.  
 
Whistle Stop - February, 2023 - Bonny - ruler work demo; Pat - Quilting using a serger; Barb – preparing a 
quilt for a quilter. Flying geese to be dropped as it is covered in the Quilting with Confidence class Dec 8th. 
Can still use another presenter 
Gifts to the Guild will be discussed during the Bylaws/Standing rules committee meeting on Dec 7th. Sara 
Gallegos has given the Guild some DVDs of her shows, we received a puzzle and 2 Quiltfolk magazines as 
well. Program for January- Lynn Carson Harris. Rosemary volunteered to publicize this. The fee will be 
$5.00/guest. The workshop title is Improv piecing with solids. Members encouraged to turn in registration 
for the workshop by our December 15 meeting. 
 
Zoom Account Report: 3 people attended our Nov meeting via Zoom: Lynda, Carmen and Henya; Sound 
and Focus were ok, show and tell was excellent! 
 
Treasurer- Janeen: no report 
 
Corresponding Secretary-Rosemary: nothing in P.O. Box, sent a thank you to Pat Rapanos 
We have a Door Prize committee: Linda Wolf, Barb Eaken, Cheryl Crawley. Thank you! 
Hospitality: committee needed, please! 
Fabulous Finds: Rosemary is taking charge of this. Thank you! 
Round Robin (Challenge): Barb L. and Pat B. Thank you! need more participants to join in. 
 
Recording Secretary: Louise- Minutes from October (recorded by Rosemary-thank you) Jackie C. moved to 
accept, Jackie S. seconded. Minutes will be signed and placed on file. 
 
Membership-Bonny: Welcome back to returning member Sally Carl. 4 guests also at our Nov. meeting. 
Thoughts and prayers for member Ann B. – broken ankle 
We will have a digitized embroidery for the Bear Lake Logo for the quilt. Thanks Bonny! 
 
CAMEO Spring 2023 Retreat is planned for April 14 – 16. Should be fun! 
 
Meeting ended at 7.57 p.m. 
Respectfully submitted – Louise McCormick-Glazier 
 


